
 

June 4 

 

Attendance 

Article 28: Every child has the right to an education. 

Thank you Y2 - AN AMAZING 99% attendance this week.  

 



 

Lyme's Achievers of the Week 

 

Every week the staff look out for those children who are just that little bit extra special in the current 

week to award them one of our Achievers Certificates. 



It might be for lots of effort, fantastic presentation, super learning behaviour, lovely manners, being 

extra helpful or just that bit more determined than the others to finish their work accurately. They might 

just be an outstanding all-rounder.   

Congratulations to this week's achievers :)  

Special Achievers  

YR     Jaxon B and Noah 

Y1     Tommy-Joe and Phoebe 

Y2     Walid and Daisy F 

Y3     Toby and Bobbie 

Y4     Anastasia and Alex  

Y5    Paighton and Daniel  

Y6     Ruben and Danielle 

Transition Week & Reception Meeting 

Our Y6 are out in their new Secondary Schools next week. While that's happening we're running our own 

transition week for all children to spend some time in their new classrooms with their new teachers 

(except Y5 who are moving up with Mrs Jones and Reception moving up with Mrs Lawrenson.) 

We have a meeting on Monday morning for our new Reception Children, those from our Nursery moving 

up and we have new children joining us in September as well. 9am in the Hall please.  



 

Summer Fair  

 

Thank you all so much for your generous support. We raised exactly £2000 last Saturday. 

I think all the raffle prizes have made their way to the winners and the bottles of alcohol from the 

tombola have been picked up by our winning children's parents! 

It was a superb day with a very special atmosphere! We even made the news, fame at last for me and 

Mrs Unsworth, our Chair of Governors.  



https://www.sthelensstar.co.uk/news/20238400.primary-school-hosts-first-summer-fair-since-covid/ 

The money goes on all the extras we buy as gifts for the children, including recently the Jubilee teddies 

and commemorative coins. And it helps subsidise every trip and activity we run in school.  

I can't thank the staff, volunteers and governors enough for working so hard to make the event such a 

success. SIMPLY, the best! xxx 

 

1 - Mr Leather taking one for the #teamlyme  

SAD Goodbyes 

After 32 years of managing the Office and being the first point of call in the front entrances in the old 

school and new, Mrs Marshall is finally hanging up the phone for a very well deserved retirement. 

Rose is putting away her brush too. 17 years of keeping our lovely school lovely and clean for every new 

day. 

Miss Costello is off to fresh pastures after helping 100's of children with their reading and writing and 

over the years,  keeping our Y1 teachers in check. 

https://www.sthelensstar.co.uk/news/20238400.primary-school-hosts-first-summer-fair-since-covid/


Meghan Collins from FS is off to start her teacher training and as you already know, Mrs Lindley is 

leaving us as well. 

There will be lots of new faces but as ever, we're looking forward to the new academic year. We never 

stand still! At Lyme we strive to improve year on year and after two VERY challenging years NOT of our 

making, we're ready to set ourselves our own challenges.  

 

Jubilee Books 

These have arrived at last and are coming home today. One book per family. 

Enjoy :) 

 



Community Action :)  #teamlyme 

Hi, due to a lack of response, I'll try this again next year.  

 

Parking on Lyme Street 

Some of the local residents have asked that we remind our families to think about where they're parking 

when dropping off or picking up. Some are blocking driveways where people need to get in and out of! 

Thank you.  

Arts Week and Drama Workshops 

As the finale to our Arts Week, KS2 have enjoyed some drama today but in the right way! The aim of the 

workshops was to celebrate British Values 

Report by Cara - Y6 

We went into the hall, got into a circle we went round telling the Drama Teacher our names and what 

we liked and didn't like. After that we went round the hall and she would tell us to freeze, or jump and 

other things. We thought about diversity and the things we believe in. She also did some work with us 

around the Law and Courts.  



There will be lots of photos on the website as usual. I hope your children have been able to tell you about 

the amazing work they've produced and experienced this week. 

 

 

Foundation Stage Trip to the Beach 

Our Foundation Stage are off to Lytham St Annes for a sea side experience  



The cost of the trip is £10.00 for Reception and £20 for Nursery.   All contributions are voluntary but if we 

do not receive sufficient contributions, we may be forced to cancel this trip. 

Please pay the contribution either via School Money or at the office by next Friday. A decision will be 

made then as to whether this trip will go ahead.  

 

STARBOOKS Cafe event for Year 5  

 

At our Starbooks cafe this week Year 5 were given the title of a book - I ATE SUNSHINE FOR 

BREAKFAST.  They predicted what the book might be about and everyone expected the book to be a 

fiction text.  However the book was an information text - a celebration of plants around the world.  



'I Ate Sunshine For Breakfast' is the winner of the Garden Media Guild Awards.  

The children read extracts of the text to find out key facts about plants and nature.  They used collage 

materials to present some of the fascinating facts from the book in an artistic way.  The hot chocolate 

and cookies went down a treat too!  

 

Last Forest School 

Next week is our last summer Forest School session. 

I am thrilled though that we are doing Forest School again next year. Mr Brooks will be adding to what 

our Nursery children have already learned this year as they go into Reception and our new Nursery will 

have the opportunity to learn all about our environment and other things through being outside and 

exploring nature. 

 



St Helens Pride - 2nd July 

Having not taken place since its inaugural event in 2019 due to the pandemic, it is the return of St Helens 

Pride on 2nd July.  The theme for this year's event is 'Come Together' which represents the return of in-

person events, much needed connection and uniting as one.   

The day will open at 12noon with a "Walk with Pride" starting at the Town Hall and making its way to 

Church Square. With live music and dance from local performers, interactive workshops,  exhibition 

stands of our partner agencies and street entertainment throughout Church Square and World of Glass, 

it's expected the day will be fun for everyone!    

'We are asking people to join in our "Walk with Pride", dress in as many bright colours as they can, bring 

along friends and family to the event as St Helens Comes Together to celebrate and welcome our 

LGBTQ+ Community!' 

To sign up to the walk please visit www.sthelens.gov.uk/pride   

Suzanne Davies Project Manager (Events)St Helens Borough Council 

http://www.sthelens.gov.uk/pride


 

Celebrating Differences - Everyone Can Sparkle! 

 



Celebrating Differences - Everyone Can Sparkle! is the theme for RSE Day this year. In Year 2 we watched 

a live assembly and spoke about what made us sparkle and what makes us unique.  We made 'sparkly' 

flags to celebrate our differences and created a class paper chain too!  

 

2 - Three of our Y2 children showing their learning. 

Y5 Ethos Day  

At first, we went into the assembly hall with a few other year five classes. We made our way to an RE 

class and made marshmallow shooters. After that we went to art where we traced around each other 

and decorated ourselves with shapes and patterns. Then we went to break and had either a waffle or 

two pieces of toast.  

In PE we did king ball which is like bench ball. We played with another school, and it was fun. After that 

we had lunch. We made our way to RE and we looked at a story from the bible and made scenes.  

Finally, we went back to the assembly hall, and we got a little bag including: a Hope Academy keyring, a 

rubber, a wristband and much more. Some people in our class got a certificate for doing good work in a 

lesson. Unfortunately, we had to leave a bit early due to the coach being early.  

Overall, we had a good day at Hope Academy. 



Report by Lucy Powell and Charlotte Merrony-Thompson   

And finally... Y2 are off! 

Good Luck and Happy Adventure to our group of Y2 children with Mrs Roberts, Mrs Reid and Coach 

James who have left for Colomendy. We'll keep you updated via our school's Facebook page.  

 

 


